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December 2, 2015 the Department of Education and Science of the Odessa City Council, jointly 
with the O.S. Popov Odessa National Academy of Telecommunications (O.S. Popov ONAT), the 
Ministry of Education and Science of Ukraine with the support of the International Telecommunication 
Union (ITU) held a training workshop for heads of general educational institutions “Safe Internet: key 
aspects and current trends”. 

At the opening workshop with a welcome speeches were made by Petro Vorobiyenko, Rector of 
O.S. Popov Odessa National Academy of Telecommunications; Orozobek Kaiykov, Head of the ITU 
Area Office for the CIS countries; Iryna Stolbova, Head of Information and InnovationTechnologies of 
the Department of Education and Science of Odessa city Council. 

  
Inauguration of the Workshop 

 

 
As part of the training workshop Vadym Kaptur, Vice Rector on scientific work of O.S. Popov 

ONAT presented the “Multimedia learning distance course of safe Internet resources usage”, 
developed in cooperation with the International Telecommunication Union in the framework of the 
regional initiative to establish a center of child protection in the online environment. 

The course consists of three levels: basic (for preschool and primary school age), middle (for 
children grades 5-9) and advanced (for high school students, university students, young parents and 
teachers). All three levels of the course include more than 300 interactive screens comprising 10 
interactive games, 14 animation clips, or animated films, 23 pictures and more than 150 drawings. 

Within the framework of training Workshop also performed: 
- Oleg Dubina, Head of investigations and computer forensics of the Group FS company; 
- Oleg Yakymchuk, Google chief in Ukraine on questions of interaction with state and local 

authorities; 
- Iryna Stolbova, Head of Information and InnovationTechnologies of the Department of 

Education and Science of Odessa city Council. 
 



  
Presentation of the course 

  
Speakers of the Workshop 

  
Speakers of the Workshop 

The training workshop was attended by 76 school principals Odessa city, as well as 
representatives of regional departments of education.   
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